
    

 

Material Fact – 01/17  

Colíder HPP – Schedule Change 

Companhia Paranaense de Energia – COPEL, a company that generates, transmits, distributes and sells power, 

with shares listed on the BM&FBOVESPA (CPLE3, CPLE5, CPLE6), the NYSE (ELPVY, ELP) and the LATIBEX 

(XCOP), hereby informs its shareholders and the market in general that the expected date for the beginning of 

commercial operations of the Colíder Hydroelectric Power Plant has been revised: the first generation unit is 

expected for December 2017, while the third and last generation unit is expected to begin operations in April 

2018 (the forecast disclosed in our last Quarterly Information - ITR was that operations would begin in the 

second half of 2017). 

The change in the start-up schedule is the result of difficulties related to environmental licensing and supplier 

delays in equipment delivery and services related to electromechanical assembly and construction of the 

transmission line associated with the plant. 

With investments of R$2.2 billion, the project located on the Teles Pires River, in Northern of the State of 

Mato Grosso, will have an installed capacity of 300 MW and a assured power of 179.6 average MW, 125 

average MW of which was sold in the regulated environment at the final rate of R$103.40/MWh, on the 

reference date of July 1, 2010, restated by the IPCA index to R$158.25 until November 2016.  

 

 
Curitiba, January 11, 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gilberto Mendes Fernandes 

Chief Corporate Management Officer interim as Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 

 

For further information, please contact the Investor Relations team: 
ri@copel.com or (41) 3222-2027 




